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Background 

The regulatory landscape continues to evolve as ESG becomes increasingly 
important  to regulators and society. The Department for Work and Pensions 
( DWP’) has increased the focus around ESG policies and stewardship activities by 
issuing further regulatory guidance relating to voting and engagement policies and 
activities. These regulatory changes recognise the importance of managing ESG 
factors as part of a Trustee’s fiduciary duty. 

Implementation Report 

This implementation report is to provide evidence that the Plan continues to follow 
and act on the principles outlined in the SIP.  

The SIP can be found online at the web address: 
https://fremantle.com/documents/group-pension-plan/. 

Changes to the SIP are detailed on the following page. 

This report details the following for the Money Purchase Section and assets held to 
cover any potential shortfall from the Reference Scheme Test underpin within the 
Defined Benefit (DB) section of the Plan: 

• actions the Trustee has taken to manage financially material risks and implement 
the key policies in its SIP 

• the current policy and approach with regards to ESG and the actions taken with 
managers on managing ESG risks 

• the extent to which the Trustee has followed policies on engagement covering 
engagement actions with its fund managers and in turn the engagement activity 
of the fund managers with the companies in the investment mandate 

• voting behaviour covering the reporting year up to 31 December 2022 for and on 
behalf of the Plan including the most significant votes cast by the Plan or on its 
behalf 

• the policies in place to ensure the default strategy remains in the best interest of 
its members. 

The remaining DB assets are invested in an insurance policy with PIC and are not 
included in this report. 

Summary of key actions undertaken over the Plan reporting year 

There have been no significant changes to the Plan’s investment strategy over the 
reporting year. Each quarter the Trustee reviews the net performance of the funds 
underlying the default arrangement with input from our investment managers.  

In December 2021  the Trustee undertook the formal triennial review of the default 
strategy. The findings from this review highlighted several areas where the Trustee 
could improve the default investment strategy to ensure it remains in the best 
interest of members. The Trustee considered possible fund options to introduce 
these changes over 2022 and implementation of these changes was completed at 
the start of 2023. 
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